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Introduction 
1. The Scrutiny Committee observed a minute’s silence in memory of Councillor Jennifer Pegg who had been a member of the Committee since January 2016 and Housing Panel since May 2016.  Council has appointed Councillor Michele Paule to the committee in place of Councillor Pegg and the Committee has, in turn, appointed Councillor Paule to the Housing Panel.  I would like to welcome Councillor Paule to her new roles on Scrutiny. 

2. Since my last update a new Scrutiny Officer has been appointed to take up the post vacated by Andrew Brown.  Stefan Robinson will join us on 8 March 2018, having worked in scrutiny and democratic services roles at Warwickshire County Council and Basingstoke and Deane Borough Council.

3. In the meantime Scrutiny remains busy with two reviews currently in progress in addition to scheduled committee and panel meetings.

4. Scrutiny continues to work through its annual work plan.  The aim is for the two ongoing reviews to be largely concluded before Stefan joins us, with the budget review report presented to CEB in February and the Oxford Living Wage report following in March.
Recent and planned activity
The Scrutiny Committee
5. Since my last normal update to Council, Scrutiny Committee meetings have been held on 5 December and 15 January.  The following items have been considered by the Committee:
· Isolation in Older People

· Equality and Diversity – progress update

· Air quality

6. The next Committee meeting will be held on 6 February where the Committee will be reviewing a selection of CEB decision reports, namely the Children and Young Person Strategy, Grant Allocations to Community and Voluntary Organisations, Update of the Corporate Plan and the Review of Community Protection Notices.
Housing Panel
7. The Housing Panel met on 16 January to consider the following items:

· Review of Oxford City Council’s Tower Block Refurbishment Project Relating to Fire Safety

· Draft Housing and Homelessness Strategy 2018-2021 (post-consultation)

 Finance Panel 
8. The Finance Panel met on 7 December 2017 and has held a further three meetings in early January as the Scrutiny Budget Review Group.  The following items have been considered:
· Council Tax Reduction Scheme for 2019/20
· Treasury Management: Annual Report & Performance 2017/18

· Budget monitoring

· Budget 2018/19

Companies Scrutiny Panel
9. The Companies Panel met on 14 December to consider the business plan for the two Direct Services companies before these were presented to the Shareholder.  The Panel submitted eight recommendations, which were all agreed.
Oxford Living Wage Review Group
10. The Oxford Living Wage review in currently on hold while the budget review progresses but the Review Group has come up with a list of recommendations in draft form.  A report is expected to be presented to the Scrutiny Committee and City Executive Board early in the New Year.
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